
Regular Meeting 
April 15, 2021 

 
The regular meeting of the Long Lake Board of Supervisors was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by 
Chair David Johnson.  Present were:  Supervisors Thomas Malloy and Darryl Moser, Treasurer 
Virginia Smart and Clerk Patsy Olson.  Also present were Ron and Judy Rarden.  Pledge of 
allegiance was given. 
 
Minutes of the March meeting were read and approved.   Treasurer’s report was given and 
approved, subject to audit. 
 
Motion by Johnson to approve renewal of the liquor license for D and D Wine Company. Second 
by Malloy and carried with all voting in favor. 
 
Motion by Malloy, second by Johnson to approve lawn mowing contract with Mills Property 
Service to mow the town hall yard at $45.00 per time.  Carried with all voting in favor. 
 
Motion by Johnson, second by Malloy to approve contract with Brad Gorron to mow town road 
ditches at $65.00 per mile.  Carried with all voting in favor. 
 
Motion by Johnson to approve contract with Patsy Olson to mow cemetery at $55.00 per time. 
Second by Malloy and carried with all voting in favor.  
 
 Motion by Johnson, second by Malloy to approve resolution allowing Olson to enter into the 
contract as a township officer.  Second by Malloy and carried with all voting in favor. 
 
Town hall repair:  repair sheet rock and paint the entry way, remove the office and bathroom 
doors and rehang to allow for proper closing, remove the inside door and reuse on the outside 
if possible, paint the door, put siding on the inside of kitchen entry way and repair bulletin 
board. Motion by Johnson to approve the work needed, second by Malloy and carried with all 
voting in favor.  Malloy had talked to Bob Gangestad about doing the work but he may be busy 
now.  
 
Clerk to check about getting a valuation for the town hall building. 
 
Sharon Pike, Oak Lawn township has inquired about Butternut Road work.  Johnson to contact 
her about what work the township was going to do. 
 
Irene Phillips emailed Johnson asking about splitting her property.  More information is needed. 
 
Malloy reported that power to the well site is scheduled by Holden Electric for next week. The 
board discussed if as key would be needed to turn the well on.  Need to ask Tim Holmes, 
Brainerd Fire Chief.  Discussed contracting with Daggett Brook and Maple Grove townships 
about using the well. 



 
Johnson to contact James Trout about cutting the tree on Spring Ave. 
 
Malloy reported that culvert installed by Blake Christopherson was done correctly and the 
check could be returned to him. 
 
Johnson and Kent Montgomery will meet with the clerk to sign the agreement allowing the 
township to use land for the well. 
 
Board discussed using a credit card to pay monthly recurring bills.  Clerk to prepare policy for 
the next meeting. 
 
Motion by Johnson, second by Malloy and carried to allow and pay the following bills: 
 
 2778 Crow Wing Power  electricity        44.00 
 2779 Holmvig Excavating LLC road contract  3,970.00 
 2780 CWC Land Services  solid waste fee       15.00 
 2781 USPS    stamps         55.00 
 2782 Federated Coop  propane      145.56 
 2783 David Johnson   internet service     196.00 
 2784 MATIT    insurance   1,846.00 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:15 p.m. 
 
Approved_____________________________ ___________________________________ 
       Chair/supervisor 
 
Attest________________________________ 
Clerk 
   


